Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting held 26 Feb 2009 

Meeting held at Congleton Rugby Club, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Heather Pearce (HP),  

Denise Hurst (DH), Bob Norton (BN), Georgina Norton (GN), Roy Cartlidge (RC),  

Mathew Axford (MA), Beryl Swash (BS), Peter Hayhurst (PHt)

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW), Paul Gubbins,  Alex Scaresbrook (AS), Val Scaresbrook (VS), Margaret Horner (MH), John Richardson,  Jill Thorndyke
Minutes:  Minutes of last meeting accepted

Secretary's Report
Report on Cycle Nation www.cyclenation.org.uk  a federation for local Cycling Campaign groups and BUGs nationally, the aim is to promote cycle-friendly communities. There is a wealth of information on their web site and local groups can get free support and advice from them, access to their email forum, bi-monthly newsletter and they are at present negotiating an insurance scheme.

Membership for a group the size of Congleton Cycle Campaign would be £16 - it was decided we would join. MA would organise this.

Chairman's Report

PH met with Northern Rail manager responsible for bike parking at Congleton station and was promised there would be lock up bike storage in the foreseeable future for which regular users would pay a £10 deposit.  PH also requested that there should be some "Sheffield" type racks as well as not everyone would want to put a £10 deposit on the lockable storage facility.

PH, AS and HP met with Congleton Town Partnership regarding cyclist using the path along the River Dane and getting across Rood Hill. PH suggested a crossing close to Royle Street would be the best option.

PH and AS went to Environmental Vision for a Sustainable Community in East Cheshire - Meeting with East Cheshire Council for focus groups to attend and put forward their ideas and requests. All the new directors and some people from the old establishment were there.  This should be a route of contact for focus groups but sounds bureaucratic. Congleton Cycling Campaign has joined with other groups to form the Cheshire East Cycling Campaign to be such a ‘focus group’.
AOB

Map Few changes made mostly regarding the canal towpath.  Ready for reprint.  HP says we should try and contact developers of the old Polarcold site which has planning for 130 houses regarding a possible link into Bailey Cresent as a direct route to Buglawton.

HP has heard through Guy Kilminster (Head of Health and Wellbeing) that it is unlikely there will be a cycling officer for East Cheshire.

RC still positioning for Cycling Champion - he is meeting with local groups and Andrew Knowles (Elected Head of Health and Wellbeing at the new Cheshire East Council).  When new council assumes office, East Cheshire Planning office will be split into North and South and possibly the same with Highways. There seems to be overlapping portfolios in new EC council and we are still not certain of contacts but we need to position ourselves with the correct departments. A meeting of the Cheshire East Cycling Campaign, CECC, will be held on 17th March to collate information from across the new council area. If you have any comments for this meeting please let Peter Hall know.

It was suggested we produce a small flier showing our social rides dates to be distributed to schools etc. Ask if DW will do this.

Pedalling Picnic coincides with the start of Congleton Food and Drink festival being organised by Jo Money.  She was quite keen that the two events were linked. HP to liaise with Jo Money to see what can be done.

Social Rides

Dates for social rides:

Saturday 7/3/09 Farmers Market at Rode Hall - meet at Moss Road/Canal Road 9.30am - approx 12 miles.

Also the first Saturday of each month to go to Rode Hall.

27/4/09 Graham McCargo memorial ride - route and distance to be confirmed.

Thursday 21/5/09 Biddulph Valley railway - meet at Congleton Rugby Club 7.00pm - approx 5miles – leader BN

18/6/09 Route to be arranged by HP - details on next minutes and website when available

16/7/09 Route to be arranged - details on next minutes and website when available

13/8/09 Route to be arranged - details on next minutes and website when available

Next meeting arranged for 2 April 2009, 7.30pm at Congleton Rugby Club, Park Street – upstairs at the back of the building

